
EDGARTOWN BOARD OF ASSESSORS MEETING 12-5-2016 

PRESENT: Alan Gowell, Chairman of the Board; Donna L. Goodale and Laurence A Mercier, members of 
the Board; Jo-Ann Resendes, Principal Assessor ; Ed Pierce, Data Collector/Office Assistant; and C. 
Bonnell, Administrative Assistant 

The Chairman brought the meeting to order at 3:30 PM. 

After motion made and seconded, the minutes of the November 28, 2016 meeting were unanimously 
approved. 

CORRESPONDENCE: 

Nothing at this time 

PERMISSION TO ABATE: 

Nothing at this time 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Jo-Ann discussed the overlay surplus with the Board.  After motion made and seconded, the Board voted 
unanimously to transfer $400,000 to the overlay surplus. 

The Fiscal 2018 budget was approved by the Board. 

Jo-Ann went over figures for the Classification Hearing with the Selectmen.  The tax rate for FY 17 is 
proposed to be $3.55 per thousand. 

The next meeting will be posted for January 23, 2017 at 3:00 PM. 

After motion made and seconded, the meeting was adjourned at 3:55 PM. 

Respectfully submitted: 


